North Alabama High School Swim League (NAHSSL)

NAHSSL Board Meeting Minutes from meeting on January 11, 2010
· Called to Order
· Meeting Facilitator:  Glenn Carr

· Roll Call
Invitees Present:  Glenn Carr, Holly Holder, Chris Hinson, Lisa Lozier, Bruce Greising

Invitees Absent:  Lisa Potter, Kathy Tygielski

· Report on Board Members:  Glenn Carr

Glenn reported that the new Board members are:  Sharon Horton, representing Hartselle High School; Claire Pilcher, representing Cullman High School; and Mike Kirkland, representing Scottsboro High School.  Mike will be in charge of the Certified Officials and is willing to teach the certification course for new officials.  Both Scottsboro High School and Cullman High School have pools and would like to host small meets. 
Kathy Tygielski has resigned her position on the Board.

· Number of people on the Board and length of term  
It was proposed and approved that the Board will consist of nine members.  Each member will serve a three year term.  Each year three people will rotate off/on the Board and six will remain.  This staggering of terms will give the Board continuity and longevity.
The Officers are:

President

Glenn Carr

Vice President

Holly Holder

Secretary

Lisa Lozier

Treasurer

Chris Hinson

Other Positions: 
Swim Meets Coordinator
Lisa Potter
 
Publicity/Historian

Bruce Greising
Certified Officials

Mike Kirkland

At-Large


Sharon Horton

At-Large


Claire Pilcher

· Insurance Coverage:  Glenn Carr

Glenn reported that Madison County School System’s insurance policy covers all County swimmers and officials when one of their schools is the host of a swim meet at A&M.

Glenn will contact Greg Patterson, Huntsville City Park and Recreation Director, to determine the insurance coverage for swim meets held at Richard Showers.  (Greg says the City of Huntsville is self-insured and the insurance for all meets at Richard Showers would come from the City of Huntsville School System from the AHSAA.)
· Progress of securing the A&M pool:  Glenn Carr
Glenn reported that a meeting with Dr. Hamilton is scheduled for Friday, January 15th.  Holly will accompany Glenn to the meeting to learn the process A&M goes through before approval for use of the pool is granted.  The process starts with Dr. Hamilton, then goes to the Dean of Education, and then to Charlie at the pool.

Glenn and Holly will also check about removing the diving board.  Last year Charlie had suggested that it be removed.
· Progress of increasing the number of “Certified” Meets:  Glenn Carr
Marvin Chou asked the AHSAA to set aside the rule requiring use of electronic timing to get “certified times”.  We had proposed using 2-3 stopwatches on the swimmer to establish a “certified time” when electronic timing (touch pads) was not available.  The AHSAA said no.  Electronic Timing with Touch Pads are required.
Other possibilities to pursue are:
1.  Obtaining (borrowing/renting) touch pads for use at A&M pool.

2.  Hosting a few meets at the NAT
· Date for the North Alabama Invitational Swim Meet (NAI):  Holly Holder
Holly reported that a tentative date of Nov. 16th has been set for the NAI meet and a tentative date of Nov. 9th for the Hsv. City Meet.  Holly will confirm these dates with Greg Hicks and reserve the NAT.
· Website
Mike Potter is not available at this time to create a Website for NAHSSL.  

· Progress of Incorporating:  Chris Hinson

Chris reported that a draft of the Articles of Incorporation has been drawn up.  It can be finalized now that we have a complete Board of Directors.  The Articles of Incorporation state that NAHSSL is a Non-Profit Corporation.  Chris reported the filing fees to file as a Non-Profit Corporation is around $100.

Chris explained the other legal papers:

To file for tax exempt status as a 501 (c) 6 Corporation, through the IRS (this would be in addition to being a Non-Profit Corporation) would cost about $750.  This is a one time fee.  If NAHSSL becomes tax exempt, then any donations could be written off on the donor’s income tax return.
The Bylaws (of the Corporation) are general statements and will say the NAHSSL follows the AHSAA rules.

The Rules of Competition will state the specific rules for the meets.
· Next Meeting:  Sunday, Feb. 21st at 3:00 p.m. at the clubhouse building of the Dug Hill Estates.
· Adjournment:  8:00 p.m.
Action Items for next meeting:

1.  Glenn will talk to Greg Patterson and report on insurance coverage for meets at Richard Showers.
2.  Glenn will talk to the Sharon Johnston Swim Team Board about borrowing their touch pads (electronic timing system) to use at the A&M pool.

3.  Holly will confirm the tentative dates for City Meet (11/9) and NAI (11/16) with Greg Hicks and reserve the NAT.

4.  Holly & Glenn will meet with Greg Hicks to discuss using the NAT for a few more meets.  Possibly the City would pay for the rental of the touch pads (approx. $200) and the fee for the operator ($30/hr.).
5.  Glenn & Holly will work on the By-Laws for the next meeting.
6.  Bruce will start looking for sponsors.  Possibly:  Jeff Hamilton @ TOC; Sports Med; Fleet Feet; 1st Place.

